
United States Department of State 

Washington, D. C. 20520 

September 28, 2011 

Grant Smith 
IRmep 
Calvert Station 
P.O. Box 32041 
Washington, DC 20007 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

Thank you for your letter dated August 26, 2011, in which you ask for another 
appeal of FOIA case number 200901775/200909237. 

As stated in our letter dated August 1, 2011, the decision of the Appeals Review 
Panel is the final decision for the Department of State. Your only available option 
is litigation. 

Sincerely, 

\~'/ku./J1~ 
(hhHartmann 
~ppeals Officer 
Office of Information Programs and Services 


